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Autumn Council Report November 2012 

We have welcomed 29 new members this year and said a sad farewell to 34 

members, 17 who have died and 17 for other reasons. We are very grateful for all 

their past work for the Mothers’ Union. We now have a total of 140 members. 

A big thank you to all who donated to the indoor members fund this year whether 

from Deanery Festivals, Branch Festivals, Garden parties or Afternoon teas, we are 

very grateful for your efforts. 

The Indoor members knitted blanket has been very well received, thank you to all the 

members who knitted squares. I hope you will agree the blanket looked lovely 

draped on the chair in the Cathedral during the Festival service. I have received 

some very positive feedback from the Indoor members; they have been delighted 

they were remembered in this way. I hope the blanket can be used on other 

occasions; it has already been used at Bury Deanery Festival to the delight of two 

Indoor members who were able to attend the event. 

I would just like to thank Lily Critten for all her assistance and support and wish her 

well in her retirement from Faith and Policy. 

The date of the next IMPC meeting is 20th November at 2pm. 

Keep remembering the Indoor members in your prayers. 

Susan Roberts 

 IMPC Administrator. 

 


